
KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

 
Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Board of Education Meeting Agenda
 

 March 1, 2004 – 7:30 p.m.
Regular Meeting 

Homer High School
600 E. Fairview Ave., Homer, Alaska 

   

 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS: Ms. Deborah Germano, President
Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Vice President
Dr. Nels Anderson, Clerk
Mrs. Margaret Gilman, Treasurer
Mrs. Debra Mullins
Ms. Sandra Wassilie
Ms. Debbie Holle
Mr. Marty Anderson
Mrs. Sunni Hilts
Mr. Patrick Tilbury, Student Representative

 

   
 Worksessions  
 2:30 p.m. High School Graduation Qualifying 

Exam Waiver Process – Structure
 

 3:15 p.m. Fireweed Academy - Accountability  
 3:30 p.m. Education Legislation (Conference call 

with legislators) – Advocacy
 

A-G-E-N-D-A 4:00 p.m. FY05 Budget – Structure  
   

1.   Executive Session – High School Graduation Qualifying Exam Student Waivers (beginning 
at 2:45 p.m.)

 
 

2.   Opening Activities
a.    Call to Order
b.    Pledge of Allegiance/National Anthem/Alaska Flag Song
c.     Roll Call
d.    Approval of Agenda
e.    Approval of Minutes/February 16, 2004

 

 

3.   Awards and Presentations - Advocacy
a.   Homer Alaska Youth for Environmental Action - Spirit of Youth Award
b.   Guyline Rogers, West Homer Elementary custodian

 

 

4.   School Reports - Accountability
a.   West Homer Elementary – Mr. Charlie Walsworth

 
 

5.   Public Presentations (Items not on agenda, 3 minutes per speaker, 30 minutes aggregate)
  

6.   Hearing of Delegations
  

7.   Communications and Petitions
  

8.   Advisory Committee, Site Councils and/or P.T.A., K.P.A.A., K.P.E.A., K.P.E.S.A., 
Borough Assembly
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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

9.   Superintendent's Report
 

 

10.   Reports
a.   Fiscal Year 2004-2005 Budget – Structure – Mrs. Melody Douglas
b.   Board Reports - Accountability

 

 

11.   Action Items
a.                                                   Consent Agenda 

(1)  Approval of 2004-2005 Administrator Contracts – Structure
(2)  Approval of 2004-2005 Tentative Tenure Teacher Assignments – Structure
(3)  Approval of Resignations – Structure
(4)  Approval of Long Term Substitute Contract – Structure
(5)  Approval of Requests for Leave of Absence – Support – Structure
(6)  Approval of Budget Transfer – Structure
(7)  Approval of District Organizational Chart – Structure

 
Instruction  

b.    Approval of High School Graduation Qualifying Exam Waivers – Structure
  

12.  First Reading of Policy Revisions
  

13.  Public Presentations/Comments (Individuals are limited to three minutes each on the topic(s) listed 
below or on any topic.)
 

 

14.  Board Comments
  

15.  Executive Session
  

16.  Adjourn  
* * * * * *
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Finance
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9645

 

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District             
 
 
 
February 23, 2004
 
TO:                         Board of Education

THROUGH:           Dr. Donna Peterson, Superintendent  

FROM:                   Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer  
 
SUBJECT:              FY05 Draft Budget
 

The FY05 Draft Budget is presented with a balanced general fund budget totaling $77,063,301 and a total of $94,929,846 for all funds.  The District has received input through the Budget 
Review Committee process, public hearings and public testimony during meetings of the Board of Education.  The FY05 Draft Budget includes the following administrative 
recommendations:

 
Preliminary General Fund Revenue Budget                                                                  $73,830,297
 
                                Allocation of fund balance                                                     1,600,000
                                SB 1 addition of $94 to base student allocation*               

State revenue                                                            1,327,645
Local effort                                                                   305,359

                                Total additions to revenue budget                                       3,233,004
 
Total Draft General Fund Revenue Budget                                                                   $77,063,301
 
Preliminary General Fund Expenditure Budget                                                           $80,604,717
 
                                Reduce internet costs                                                         (     76,820)
                                Reduce unallocated budget by half**                             (   218,725)
                                Eliminate food service subsidy                                          (   126,521)
                                Reduce curriculum adoption                                              (   484,356)
                                (remaining $140,000 to cover K-2 math
                                and world language curriculum adoption)
                                Reduce all supply budgets district wide by                    (   301,925)
                                12% (except charter schools)**
                                Eliminate co-curricular program                                         (1,300,000)



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

                                (account for as a special revenue fund)
                                Staff adjustments:
                                                Reduce Quest Program: 7.25 FTE                      (   415,795)
                                                Reduce District Office:  3.00 FTE                       (   157,067)
                                                Reduce District Media Center:  .50 FTE           (     28,676)
                                                Reduce district wide staff:  .95 FTE                   (     54,483)
                                                Increase secretary staffing formula from
                                                140 to 160 at high schools: 2.50 FTE (     90,293)
                                                Reduce site administrators:  5.00 FTE               (   286,755)
                                Total reductions to expenditure budget                           (3,541,416)
 
Total Draft General Fund Expenditure Budget                                                              $77,063,301
 
*It will be necessary to reduce the expenditure budget should this revenue not materialize.
 

**The administration recommends these items be reinstated should additional revenue be realized through the 2004 legislative process.
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
Board of Education Meeting Minutes

February 16, 2004 – 7:30 p.m.
Regular Meeting                                                         

Borough Administration Building
148 N. Binkley, Soldotna, Alaska

 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS: Ms. Deborah Germano, President
Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Vice President
Dr. Nels Anderson, Clerk
Mrs. Margaret Gilman, Treasurer
Mrs. Debra Mullins
Ms. Sandra Wassilie
Ms. Debbie Holle
Mr. Marty Anderson
Mrs. Sunni Hilts
Mr. Patrick Tilbury, Student Representative
 

STAFF PRESENT: Dr. Donna Peterson, Superintendent of Schools
Mrs. Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer
Dr. Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
Mr. Sam Stewart, Assistant Superintendent

 
OTHERS PRESENT: Mrs. Debbie Stewart

Mrs. Laurie Olson
Mrs. Chris Koski
Mr. Jim Heim
Mr. Mark Norgren
Mrs. Sharon Moock
Mr. Tim Peterson
Mr. Todd Syverson
Mrs. Kathy Gensel
Miss Sara Youngren
Mr. Jon Lillevik

Mr. Dave Larson
Mrs. Gail Moore
Ms. Cathy Carrow
 

Mr. Bob VanDerWege
Mrs. Jenni Hammond
Mrs. Paula Christensen
Mrs. Lori Manion
Miss Jenni Dillon
Mr. Mike Wetherbee
Mr. Dan Leman
Mrs. Laura Pillifant
Mr. Glenn Haupt
Mrs. Patti Youngren
Mrs. Robin Coursen
Mrs. Mary Dougherty

Mrs. LaDawn Druce
Ms. Jamie Moore

 Others present not identified.
 

CALL TO ORDER:  
(7:30:38  PM)

Ms. Germano called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  
(7:30:52  PM)

Ms. Germano invited the Nikiski Elementary students to lead those 
present in the Pledge of Allegiance.
 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/e02472/Desktop/BD_PKT03_04/bd_pkt030104/Minutes021604.htm (1 of 12)10/23/2006 9:01:00 AM



Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

ROLL CALL:  
(7:31:26  PM)

Mrs. Sammy Crawford
Ms. Deborah Germano
Mrs. Margaret Gilman
Mrs. Debra Mullins
Dr. Nels Anderson
Ms. Sandra Wassilie
Ms. Debbie Holle
Mr. Marty Anderson
Mrs. Sunni Hilts
Mr. Patrick Tilbury
 

Present
Present
Present
Absent/Excused
Present
Present
Present
Absent/Excused
Present
Present
 

 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  
(7:31:52  PM)

The agenda was approved as written.  A revised version of Item 
10d. Resolution Number 03-04-4 was submitted.
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
(7:32:12  PM)

The School Board Minutes of February 2, 2004, were approved 
as printed.
 

AWARDS AND PRESENTATIONS:  
(7:32:25  PM)

The Board presented Golden Apple awards to Dan Leman, 
community member, and Jamie Moore, accounting specialist 
for their service to the District.
 

SCHOOL REPORT:  
(7:38:23  PM)

Mr. Mark Norgren, Nikiski Elementary principal, presented 
appreciation gifts to the Board members in honor of School 
Board Appreciation month and thanked them for their service.  
He gave a PowerPoint presentation highlighting students, 
academic programs, the proposed school name and mascot, 
and various aspects of the consolidation with North Star 
Elementary.  Mrs. Kendall, teacher, introduced Miss Alina 
Eldredge who read from a social studies project.  Mr. Norgren 
invited those present to attend the closing celebration for 
Nikiski Elementary on May 1.  Miss Heidi Vann introduced 
students, Mr. Jared Parnell and Mr. Matthew Bumbaugh, who 
shared a Valentine’s Day poem.  
 

 Dr. Anderson congratulated Mr. Norgren on uniting the 
community in the consolidation of the two Nikiski area 
elementary schools.
 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:  
(7:59:44  PM)

Mrs. Kathy Gensel, Wells Fargo Bank vice president and store 
manager, presented the District with a check for $3,150 as 
part of a program called, “Team Up for Schools” in which a 
donation is made to the District for every new account opened 
at any of the four branches on the Peninsula.
 

 Ms. Germano noted that Well Fargo Bank also collected school 
supplies which they donated to students and schools.
 

 Ms. Nitza Hollinger, Connections Program parent, gave several 
reasons why she home schools her children and asked the 
Board to keep the Program a competitive, viable option for 
educating students.
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 Ms. Gail Moore, Quest teacher, stated that she would hate to 
see the Quest Program reduced from 13.5 FTE teachers to 4 
FTE teachers and asked the Board to give special 
consideration to the needs of gifted children.
 

 Mr. Don Johnson requested that Borough money not be used 
to address grievances generated out of the Alaska Board of 
Fisheries process or the Department of Fish and Game 
implementation of those findings.
 

 Mr. Kelly Perkins, Connections Program parent, stated that he 
is pleased with the Connections Program staff and asked the 
Board to continue supporting the program.
 

 
 
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:  
(continued)

Ms. Kim VanAntwerp, Soldotna Middle School parent, Site 
Coordinator for Aspirations Advocates and Parent Volunteer, 
spoke in support of school counselors and noted that for some 
students, counselors are the only adults in their lives who 
show faith and hope for their futures and asked the Board not 
to cut school counselors.
 

 Mrs. Jenni Hammond thanked the North Star Elementary staff 
for including her son in classroom activities and for making 
him feel welcome.  She asked the Board to keep Special 
Education sacred and not reduce funding in that area.  She 
urged those present to go to the Kenai LIO office at 11:00 a.m. 
and ask the legislature for additional educational funding.  She 
stated that she would like to see a special education task force 
be established to find out why the District is not getting the 
appropriate amount of funding from the federal government.
 

 Mrs. Penny Vadla, Ninilchik Elementary/High School teacher 
and parent, stated that gifted students need to be challenged 
and asked the Board not reduce the Quest Program to 4 
teachers or provide a magnet school.
 

 Ms. Holle asked Mrs. Vadla if students’ needs are met in the 
regular classroom.  Mrs. Vadla responded that the Quest 
Program goes one step further than the classroom and 
provides gifted students with different challenges.  She added 
that because the District is cutting advanced placement 
classes, the only option for a senior is to take courses at the 
Kenai Peninsula College and this is not an option for ninth 
grade students and younger.  She added that the Quest 
Program provides a different type of challenge for students that 
goes above and beyond the classroom.
 

 Dr. Anderson congratulated Mrs. Vadla for her daughter’s 
Junior Miss award.  Mrs. Vadla credited the Quest Program for 
preparing her daughter for the many problem-solving activities 
involved with the Junior Miss competition.
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 Mrs. Crawford congratulated Mrs. Vadla on her daughter’s 
Junior Miss title.  She clarified that the advanced placement 
classes are not part of the Quest Program.  Mrs. Vadla noted 
that her daughter designed a web design class as part of a 
Quest class project and now designs web sites as a business.  
She reported that her daughter also designed an art class and 
a creative writing class through the Quest Program.
 

 Mrs. Mary Dougherty, Soldotna Middle School counselor, 
stated that counselors act as daily advocates for students and 
noted that in a large school, one counselor cannot meet the 
needs of all students.
 

 Mr. John Parson, Soldotna parent, asked the Board to 
reconsider the issue of weighted grades.  Ms. Germano asked 
Mr. Parson whether the site council at Soldotna High School 
has considered the issue.  He responded that the Council had 
considered the issue and added that he has also spoken to 
several administrators and reported that some were in favor of 
weighted grades or were neutral and wanted to see community 
and Board support for the idea.

 
 
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:  
(continued)

Dr. Anderson suggested that the Board reconsider the 
weighted grades issue after the FY05 budget is approved.  Mr. 
Parson noted that the new student grading software makes it 
possible to use weighted grades.  Ms. Germano stated that 
schools have been asked to set criteria for valedictorian 
selection.  Mr. Parson reported that the Anchorage School 
District has a weighted grade system based on advanced 
placement courses.  He stated that District students cannot 
compete because the National Merit Scholarship and other 
recognition programs are based on rank in class and grade 
point averages.  Ms. Germano noted that the District has 
several Merit Scholars.
 

 Mrs. Patti Youngren, parent, stated that the Quest Program 
offers students an opportunity to go beyond what they could 
normally accomplish in a regular classroom and asked the 
Board not to reduce the Program to 4 teachers.
 

COMMUNICATIONS AND PETITIONS:  
(8:35:31  PM)

Dr. Peterson noted that several items related to the budget 
have been emailed to Board members or are provided in the 
general information packet.  She noted that the City of Homer 
sent a letter of support for Proposition 1.
 

 Ms. Germano reported that she has a copy of the agenda for 
the State Board of Education meeting on March 15.
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Advisory Committee, Site Council 
and/or P.T.A., K.P.A.A., K.P.E.A., K.
P.E.S.A, Borough Assembly:  
(8:36:47  PM)

Mrs. Cathy Carrow, KPESA president, thanked the Board for 
their time and service to the School District.  She reported that 
KPEA supports Proposition 1 and urged the Board to also 
publicly speak in support of the Proposition.  She thanked the 
Board for a school calendar that provides time for parent-
teacher conferences.  She invited the Board to participate in 
the seventh annual celebration of Read Across America week 
beginning on March 2.
 

 Ms. Terri Woodward, KPESA president, thanked the Board for 
their service to students.  She noted that all District 
secretaries work very hard and work long hours.  She 
expressed concern that if the Board moves to one meeting each 
month that the work will just pile up.
 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  
(8:43:14 PM)

Dr. Peterson summarized a list of student activities from the 
past week (basketball, hockey, cross country skiing) and noted 
that the state hockey teams alone rented 60 hotel rooms in the 
local area.  She noted that she recently spoke at the Kenai 
Rotary Club, Nikiski Chamber and will speak to the Soldotna 
Chamber of Commerce meeting on February 17.  She noted 
that February 17 starts the week of Terra Nova testing and the 
High School Graduation Qualifying Exam and noted that the 
District is hoping for a 95% participation rate.  She thanked 
teachers for conducting parent-teacher conferences.
 

Financial Report:  
(8:45:45 PM)

Mrs. Douglas presented the District financial report for the 
period ending January 31, 2004.
 

 
 
BOARD REPORTS:  
(8:46:06 PM)

Mrs. Crawford thanked Ms. Germano for appointing her to be a 
guest on KSRM Radio’s Sound Off Program and noted that she 
will participate in Project Grad on Wednesday, February 18.
 

 Ms. Wassilie reported that she submitted a written report to 
the Seward Site Council on the actions of the Board.
 

CONSENT AGENDA:  
(8:47:36 PM)

Items presented on the Consent Agenda were Approval of 
Resignation, Staff Reduction Plan, School Name Change, and 
Budget Transfer.
 

Resignation: Dr. Whiteley recommended the Board approve a resignation 
effective at the end of the 2003-2004 school year from Steven 
A. Wolfe, social studies, Homer High.
 

Staff Reduction Plan: Dr. Whiteley recommended the Board approve a Reduction in 
Force Plan for the 2004-2005 school year.
 

School Name Change: Mr. Stewart recommended the Board approve a 
recommendation to change the name of North Star Elementary 
to Nikiski North Star Elementary effective at the beginning of 
the 2004-2005 school year.
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Budget Transfer: Mrs. Douglas recommended the Board approve budget transfer 
Number 161 in the amount of $61,500 to fund Special Services 
bus costs in the Seward area for the FY04 school year.
 

MOTION Mrs. Crawford moved the Board approve Consent Agenda 
Items Numbers 1 through 4.  Ms. Wassilie seconded.
 

 Motion carried unanimously.
 

WORLD LANGUAGE CURRICULM:  
(8:48:36 PM)

Mr. Stewart recommended the Board approve the world 
language curriculum.
 

MOTION Mrs. Crawford moved the Board approve the world language 
curriculum.  Dr. Anderson seconded.
 

 Mrs. Crawford commented that she would like the District to 
start world languages at an earlier age.
 

 Motion carried unanimously.
 

MATH CURRICULUM:  
(8:49:37 PM)

Mr. Stewart recommended the Board approve the math 
curriculum.
 

MOTION Dr. Anderson moved the Board approve the math curriculum.  
Mrs. Crawford seconded.
 

 Dr. Anderson stated that the Committee did a wonderful job 
aligning the curriculum. He stated that the Board needs to 
make sure that the curriculum translates into what the 
students actually learn.
 

 Motion carried unanimously.
 

 
 
Resolution Number 
03-04-4:  
(8:50:45 PM)

Dr. Peterson presented Resolution Number 03-04-4, Support 
for School District Boundaries, at the request of the Board.
 

MOTION Mrs. Gilman moved the Board approve Resolution Number 03-
04-4, Support for School District Boundaries.  Mrs. Crawford 
seconded.
 

 Mrs. Gilman expressed support for the resolution and added 
that it is in the best interest of each school district in the state 
to be able to decide as a local community how to best educate 
the students in their own area within the guidelines of the 
state. She stated that Districts should not have to compete for 
students.
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 Ms. Holle asked if parents would be limited in their ability to 
access educational choices for their children outside of the 
Borough if Resolution Number 03-04-4 were to be enacted by 
the state. Dr. Peterson explained that the Board has had a 
long-standing philosophy that the District should be 
responsible for servicing only the students within the Kenai 
Peninsula Borough.  She stated that currently, parents have 
the choice of educating their children with services outside of 
the Borough.  She noted that the KPBSD does not offer 
educational services beyond the boundaries of the District.  
She noted that the resolution limits other Districts from 
serving students in the KPBSD.
 

 Ms. Holle asked whether the District would serve a family that 
resided in another district and wanted to enroll in the 
Connections Program.  Dr. Peterson stated that the District 
would not enroll the student.
 

 Mrs. Gilman suggested the Board consider amending the 
resolution and change the second bulleted sentence to read 
“To provide foundational formula funding only to students 
receiving services within the boundary of their home district.”
 

Recess: 
(8:57:10 PM)

At 8:57 p.m., Ms. Germano called a recess.
 

REconvene AFTER RECESS:  
(9:02:06  PM)
 

At 9:02 p.m., the Board reconvened in regular session.
 

MOTION Mrs. Gilman moved the Board amend Resolution Number 03-
04-4 and change the second bulleted sentence to read “To 
provide public educational funding only for students receiving 
services within the boundaries of their home district.  Mrs. 
Crawford seconded.
 

 Ms. Holle stated she will not support the amendment because 
it will not change the concept of the resolution that is 
attempting to remedy a very uncomfortable situation within 
the Borough.  She stated that the amendment restricts a 
parent’s choice to educate their children outside of the District. 
 She stated that although she may not agree with families who 
choose to educate their children elsewhere, she will choose to 
protect the opportunity for families to do what they feel is in 
the best interest of their children.
 

 
 
Resolution Number 
03-04-4:  
(continued)

Mrs. Crawford stated that the amendment clarifies that the 
Board wants students who are receiving services in the District 
to get the funding for the District.
 

 Ms. Germano explained that the purpose of the resolution is to 
address the issue of statewide programs that operate home 
school programs.
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 VOTE ON AMENDMENT:
 
Advisory:  YES
NO  – Holle
YES – Hilts, Gilman, Crawford, Wassilie, N. Anderson, Germano
 
Motion carried.
 

 Dr. Anderson stated that he disagrees with the resolution 
because the Galena Program provided the competition that has 
forced the District to develop an outstanding Connections 
Program.  He stated that he is not willing to vote against the 
opportunity for parents to select something other than what is 
offered in the KPBSD.
 

 Ms. Holle stated that it is very important for the Board to 
protect the opportunity to serve the people and noted that the 
District must earn family participation in the District 
Connections Program rather than elsewhere.  She stated that 
she would like to improve every program which may bring the 
majority of home school families back to the District.  She 
stated that she will not support the resolution.
 

 Mrs. Crawford stated that it is in the District’s best interest 
morally, ethically, and educationally to support District 
programs.  She stated that the District has not participated in 
the “poaching” of students from other Districts and has set the 
standard.
 

 Mrs. Hilts stated that she understands the need for 
competition. She stated that the District will be expected to 
uphold a high standard of education in the Connections 
Program and added if not, parents will find a way around the 
district boundary requirement.  She stated that the resolution 
provides a jump-start on an inequity to the District.
 

 Ms. Wassilie stated that she will support the resolution and 
added that the District is in competition statewide with 
student assessment performance and in competition with local 
private schools for student enrollment.
 

 Ms. Germano agreed that there is competition between schools 
in the District for student enrollment.  She stated that 
although families should have opportunities, closing school 
district boundaries can help bring communities together.  She 
reported that there are families who have bad feelings 
regarding participation in student activities (mandates 
required by the Alaska School Activities Association) which 
would be cleaned up with closed boundaries.  She stated that 
there are still lots of choices within the District.
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Resolution Number 
03-04-4:  
(continued)

VOTE ON AMENDED MOTION:
 
Advisory Vote:  YES
NO  –  N. Anderson, Holle
YES – Wassilie, Hilts, Crawford, Gilman, Germano
 
Motion carried.
 

 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS/ 
COMMENTS:  
(9:12:11  PM)
 

Mrs. Jenni Hammond asked the parents who were present to go to Kenai 
LIO office on February 17 at 11:00 a.m. and testify to the legislature 
regarding the need for adequate educational funding.  She asked Board 
members to host community meetings to keep the public informed.
 

 

 Mrs. Gensel, Wells Fargo Bank vice president and store manager, 
announced a free online financial education program called “Hands-on 
Banking” which is a customized curriculum for four age groups (fourth 
grade through adult) that meets or exceeds state and national standards 
in math. She stated that she has given the information to Dr. Peterson to 
hopefully post on the District server so all will have access.
 

 

 Mrs. Cathy Carrow, KPEA president, commented that she has seen 
several draft versions of the RIF Plan and asked about the criteria that 
will be used in determining when a reduction in force is necessary.
 

 

 Mr. Darrel Kincaid provided a brief history of home schooling in the 
District and noted that if not for the IDEA Program, the District would 
not have the Connections Program.  He complimented Mr. Hofseth on an 
outstanding job of improving the Connections Program.  He told the 
Board that passing Resolution Number 03-04-4 was a mistake and asked 
the Board to embrace home school families.
 

 

BOARD COMMENTS:  
(9:21:05  PM)
 

Mrs. Crawford reported that the Board has been involved in the most 
grueling budget cut decisions and complimented the Board on being very 
professional.  She stated that she is proud to be a member of the Board 
and part of the budget discussion. She thanked Mr. Norgren and Mrs. 
Manion for the school report and complimented them on promoting the 
positive aspects of the school consolidation. She thanked Mrs. Gensel 
and Wells Fargo Bank for the donation.  She reported that she visited the 
science lab at Sears Elementary.  She thanked Mr. Parson for his 
comments on weighted grades and asked to meet with Mrs. Gilman, Mr. 
Stewart, and Dr. Whiteley to discuss the issue and report back to the 
Board.
 

 
 Ms. Germano suggested the Board approve the FY05 budget before 

dealing with the issue of weighted grades.
 

 
 
BOARD COMMENTS:  
(continued
 

Ms. Wassilie thanked the public for speaking to the Board, and 
expressed appreciation for their understanding and wonderful 
attitude about the difficult decisions facing the Board.  She 
stated that she feels part of a team as a Board member and 
within the community.  She agreed with Mrs. Hammond’s 
suggestion that a special education task force be established at 
the state level.  She suggested that the District send a group of 
future problem solving students to Juneau to convince 
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legislators to provide adequate funding for education.
 

 Mr. Tilbury stated that the Board held some good discussions 
throughout the day and are starting to get somewhere.  He 
expressed appreciation for the presentations and the public 
comments.
 

 Ms. Holle thanked Mr. Tilbury for his comments during the 
worksessions and meetings.  She reported that the Board has 
had some sincere discussions during the worksessions which 
have been important and difficult.  She expressed reservations 
about whether the Board provided clear direction to the 
administration about where to cut the budget but felt confident 
that each member has the best interests of students in mind.  
She recounted her past experiences on other boards and 
commissions and noted that being a School Board member is 
more difficult because their decisions directly affect children. 
She reported that the Board has heard some excellent 
testimony from parents asking them not to cut programs and 
added that balancing the budget is painful.  She stated that 
hopefully the state will increase funding for education.  She 
thanked the Board for the frank discussions and the public for 
their patience.
 

 Mrs. Gilman thanked Mr. Norgren for the Nikiski Elementary 
School report and for bringing the students to assist with the 
report.  She stated that having students at the Board meeting 
serves as a reminder to the members about why they are 
serving.  She stated that one of the good things that has come 
from the difficult budget process is the amount of interest 
expressed by the community and noted that more people 
attend Board meetings than in the past.  She thanked the 
public for their comments and especially thanked the home 
school parents.  She stated that the Board needs to find a way 
to involve as many respected, well-trained adults in students’ 
lives as possible.  She thanked the Board members and 
administration for the intense but polite and courteous 
discussions held during the worksession.  She suggested that 
the Board not put off discussions regarding weighted grades 
and added that she would also like to discuss a bill introduced 
by Representative Kapsner to restrict the sale of soda during 
the school day.  She stated that although the Board cannot 
take a position on Proposition 1, as an individual she will 
support the initiative.  She thanked Mrs. Hammond for the 
incredible amount of work she has done as a parent volunteer.
 

 
 
BOARD COMMENTS:  
(continued
 

Mrs. Hilts expressed appreciation for the students at the Board 
meeting.  She told those present that the Board understands 
parents’ concerns regarding the Quest Program and special 
education and is the reason why the members are serving on 
the Board.  She related personal stories of how each of the 
programs have benefited her family and added that her 
husband has been a school counselor.  She stated that every 
issue is personal to the Board members and noted that they do 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/e02472/Desktop/BD_PKT03_04/bd_pkt030104/Minutes021604.htm (10 of 12)10/23/2006 9:01:00 AM



Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

not take the budget discussions lightly.  She stated that there 
is no way to balance the budget without making painful cuts 
and added that she hopes that there are legislators in Juneau 
that will support education.  She urged those present to talk 
about the District’s budget problems and to go to the Kenai 
LIO office and testify.
 

 Dr. Anderson stated that he would like to correct a 
misperception that the School Board was antagonistic towards 
home school students.  He explained that a former 
superintendent and staff members were against home school 
students and did not represent the views of the Board.  He 
stated that he would be in favor of “bribing” students to enroll 
in the Connections Program but would not like to limit parents’ 
choices.  He read a humorous comparison between the No 
Child Left Behind Act and the game of football.  He expressed 
concern that as the Board is forced to make cuts in the 
classroom there is a philosophy that the Board must only deal 
with preparing students to pass the state qualifying exam 
rather than meeting the needs of gifted students.  He stated 
that he is torn about the possible reduction of the Quest 
Program. He stated that schools and site councils must insist 
on a high academic program regardless of the cuts to the 
Quest Program.  He cautioned Mrs. Gilman about the 
restriction of soda sales because the money purchases a lot of 
items for schools.
 

 Ms. Germano reported that the Board tried not to reach any 
conclusions during their earlier budget worksession.  She 
stated that they went through the list of 21 budget cut 
recommendations and asked the administration about the 
impact of each one.  She stated that although the Board did 
not come to consensus, she hopes the administration can 
decipher the Board’s comments and return in March with a 
balanced budget.  She thanked Mrs. Gensel for her comments 
and for the Wells Fargo Bank donation.  She thanked the home 
school parents for their comments and agreed that competition 
is necessary.  She stated that the District has a much different 
administration than in the past and noted that many laws 
have changed to support parental choice for education and 
accountability.  She told those present that the Board supports 
parent who choose to home school their children.  She 
announced that several Board members will attend the AASB 
Legislative Fly-in and attend numerous lobbying appointments 
with legislators.  She cautioned the Board about spending the 
time to review the weighted grades issue.  She stated that with 
a limited number of staff members and too many uncertainties 
she does not feel that weighted grades is an issue to undertake 
at this moment.  She suggested that site councils develop a 
model to administer weighted grades and present it to the 
Board.  After general discussion it was determined that there 
was not enough interest by the Board to review the issue 
regarding the sale of soda during school hours.
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

BOARD COMMENTS:  
(continued
 

She thanked Mr. Norgren and the students for the Nikiski Elementary 
School presentation.  She thanked Mr. Norgren and Mrs. Manion for their 
work within the community regarding school consolidation.
 

ADJOURN:  
(9:51:24  PM)
 

At 9:51 p.m., Mrs. Crawford moved the School Board Meeting be 
adjourned.  Ms. Wassilie seconded.
 
Motion carried unanimously.
 

 Respectfully submitted,
 

  
 
_________________________________________ 
Ms. Deborah Germano, President
 

  
 
_________________________________________ 
Dr. Nels Anderson, Clerk
 

 
The Minutes of February 16, 2004, have 
not been approved as of February 19, 
2004.
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February 19, 2001

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 1, 2004
 
      
TO:                                    Board of Education
 
FROM:                   Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 
THROUGH:           Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:              2004-05 Administrator Contracts - Item 11 a (1)
 
Recommendation: That the BOE approve the following Administrator contracts for the 
2004-05 school year.
 
A. Building Administrators
       School                                   Administrator              Position
 

Chapman School Richard Sander Principal/Teacher

Connections/DMC Erling Hofseth Principal/Teacher

Cooper Landing/Moose Pass/HopeMark Norgren Principal

Homer Flex Karen Wessel Principal/Teacher

Homer High Ronald Keffer Principal

Homer High  unfilled Asst. Principal

Homer Middle Glen Szymoniak Principal

Kalifornsky Beach Elementary Sylvia Reynolds Principal

Kenai Central High Dennis Dunn Principal

Kenai Central High Alan Fields Asst. Principal

Kenai Alternative Gregg Wilbanks Principal/Teacher

Kenai Middle Paul Sorenson Principal

Kenai Middle Sharon Moock Asst. Principal 
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K-Selo Randy Creamer Principal/Teacher

McNeil Canyon Elementary Peter Swanson Principal/Teacher

 
 
 

 
Mt. View Elementary James Dawson Principal
   
Nanwalek Maurice Glenn Principal/Teacher
   
Nikiski North Star 
Elementary

Lori Manion Principal

   
Nikiski Jr./Sr.  John Owens Principal
   
Nikiski Jr./Sr. Sandy Miller Asst. Principal
   
Nikolaevsk Elem/High Terry Martin Principal/Teacher
   
Ninilchik Elem/High Michael Wetherbee Principal
   
Paul Banks Elementary Benny Abraham Principal
   
Port Graham Darrell Johnston Principal/Teacher
   
Razdolna/Voznesenka  Ray Hillman Principal
   
Redoubt Elementary Todd Syverson Principal
   
Sears Elementary Michael Wykis Principal
   
Seward Elementary David Kingsland Principal
   
Seward Middle John Cote Principal
   
Seward High Steven Pautz Principal 
   
Skyview High John Pothast Principal
   
Skyview High Robert Ermold Asst. Principal
   
Soldotna Elementary Carolyn Cannava Principal
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Soldotna High Sean Dusek Principal
   
Soldotna High Al Howard Asst. Principal
   
Soldotna Middle Lee Young Principal
   
Soldotna Middle Ben Eveland Asst. Principal
   
Spring Creek Wayne Young Principal/Teacher
   
Sterling Elementary  Christine Ermold Principal/Teacher
   
Susan B. English Elem/
High

Daniel Beck Principal/Teacher

   
Tebughna School Matthew Fischer Principal/Teacher
   
Tustumena Elementary Kenneth Halverson Principal/Teacher
   
West Homer Elementary Charlie Walsworth Principal
   

 
 
 
 
 
B.  District Office Administrators

 
Assistant Superintendent Sam Stewart
  
Assistant Superintendent unfilled
  
Chief Financial Officer Melody Douglas
  
Director- Small Schools/Federal Programs Norma Holmgaard
  
Director-Human Resources Tim Peterson

 
Director-Planning/Operations David Spence
  
Director- Elementary Ed/Curriculum and Assessment Paula Christensen
  
Director- Secondary Ed/Curriculum and Assessment Glen Haupt
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Director- Information Services Jim White
  
Director- Pupil Services Roy Anderson
  
Assistant Director-Pupil Services  Jamilyn Harper
  
Coordinator – Pupil Services Rick McCrum
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February 18, 2002

 
 
 
 
 
 

March 1, 2004
 
 
 

TO:                  Board of Education
 

FROM:            Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources           
 
THROUGH:    Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent

 
SUBJECT:     Approval of Tentative Tenure Teaching Assignments/2004-05

Item 11 a (2)
 
 

It is recommended that the following Tentative Tenure Teacher Assignments for
the 2004-05 school year be approved. 
 
Please note that all assignments represent tenured teachers funded through 
regular education, grants and pupil services. A variety of schools are overstaffed at 
this time
and transfers will occur at a later date as necessary. Each teacher is assigned to 
one “home” location although he/she may be split between one or more schools 
and part time assignments are denoted in parentheses next to a teachers name.

 
Aurora Borealis
Julie Ball
Joy Hagen             

Robert Moore
Eugene Palm
Suzanne Phillips
Dan Roach
William Severson
Lori Uponen

 
Chapman
Donna Austin
Roberta Creamer
Christine Crum
Carole Demers
Mary Durman
Lorraine Hibpshman
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Marilyn Kirkham
Patricia Lukin 
Luanne Nelson
Cindy Rasmussen
Gary Van Hooser
Carolyn Window (.50)
Jill Wright 
 

Connections
Tanya Boedeker

                Douglas Hogue
Natalie Kant
                Patricia Lawyer

 
Fireweed Academy
Christine Abrahamson
Kristina Owens
 

              Homer Flex
              Harold Rasmussen

Jeff Szarzi
 

Homer High
Scot Akers
Dan Bartos
William Craine
Laurie Decker
Stan Eller
Pamela Fogg
Ellen Halseth
Vicki Illg
Loraine Murphy
Alan Olson
Chris Perk
Lance Petersen (.75)
Frances Roberts
Mark Robinson
William Searle
John Patrick Shields 
Diane Spence-Chorman        
Sharyn Super
Linda Thompson
Sharon Thompson
Mickey Todd
Esther Webb
Mariah Wolf
Camron Wyatt
 

Homer Middle
Margaret Blanding 
John Bushell
Dan Calhoun

Timothy Daugharty
Susan Dougherty
Alex Koplin
Harold Neace
Tonia Parlow
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Linda Rourke
Nancy Vait
Duncan Wanamaker
 
Hope
Elena Yoter
 

K-Beach
Gretchen Bagley
Terri Carter
Kathy Clark
Jason Daniels

                Kristi Felchle
                Shelli Furlong

Barbara George
Lisa Hayward
Thomas Houglum
April Kaufman
Suzanne Klaben
Tina Krieger
Gloria Larson-Sweeney
Diane McBee
Paula McCoy
Ann McLain
Linell McCrum
Connie Meyer
Lesley Murphy
Irma Peterson
Connie Tobin
MaryBeth Verhelst
 
Kachemak Selo
Sally Burns
Michelle Stenger
Jean Stockburger
 
Kenai Alternative
Hans Bilben
Thomas Degray
Dawn Edwards-Smith
Kevin Harding
Vickie Roney 
 
Kenai Central 
Barbara Anderson
Richard Bartolowits                 

              James Beeson
              Christine Bergholtz

Elizabeth Burck
Thomas Burck
James Davis
Tim Delaney
Shona DeVolld
Renee Estelle
Kim Foley
Susie Franklin 
Renee Henderson 
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Kathleen Herring
Jason Hobart
Clayton Holland
Cheryl Johnson
Nathan Kiel
David Larson 
Jon Lillevik
Mark Manuel
Susan Nabholz
Brad Nyquist
Laura Sievert
Deborah Sounart 

       Greg Zorbas
Holly Zwink
 
Kenai Middle School
Margaret Barron
Rosemary Bird
Jean Dixon
Ken Felchle
Dave Fischer
William Hatch
Joyce Koppert
Alecia Lybrand 
Kenneth Roser
Timothy Sandahl
Cheryl Schey
Kristy Schmelzenbach
Stanley Steffensen
Toni Steward

        Robert Summer 
Mark Tobin
Dan Verkuilen
Susan Wells
Cathy Zorbas
 
Kenai Youth Facility
Catherine Kibling
 
McNeil Canyon
Amy  Budge
Lori Ford
Patricia Kane
William Noomah
Diane Patch 
Deborah Piper
Mary Ellen Purcell

 
Moose Pass
Mark Fraad

               Leanne Marlow                         
               Rachel Roemhildt

Mt. View Elementary
Carol Boehmler
Terry Cramer
David Daniel         
Martine Dikes
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Rob Dimick
Marsha Gustkey
Angela Hamm-Brinkerhoff
Monica Heath
Satorene Jackson
Rose Ann Keating
David Knudsen
Kathleen Pault
Patricia Springer-Hann
Julie Stephens
John D. Uponen
William Vedders
Kellie Wannamaker
Berni Wensley
John Wensley
 
Nanwalek School
Pauline Demas
Virginia Glenn
 

Nikiski Middle/High.
Scott Anderson
Karla Barkman
Robert Bird
Michael Boyle
Lee Chadwick
Greta Cox
Marcie Curry
Richard Frederic
Darlene Gehrke-Conright
Michelle Graves
Elizabeth Jenness
Reid Kornstad
Vern Kornstad
Phillip Morin
Linda Ralston
Ted Riddall
Joseph Rizzo
Ward Romans
Kent Sanders
Sharon Thompson
William Thompson
Cheryl Verkuilen
Troy Zimmerman
 
Nikiski North Star Elementary
Henry Anderson
Ruby Bingham

Owen Mathew Boyle
Melinda Cox
 
    Terry Durrant
    Wayne Floyd
    Elizabeth Hufford
    Wally Hufford
    Ann Kendall
Judy Leichliter
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Barbara Lodge
Charmaine Lundy

Sherry Matson
Rosemary Pilatti 
Robin Thye

Kristin Morrow
Judy Shields
           Heidi Vann

Debra Womack
Linda Zimmerman
Brian Zinck
Teresa Zinck

 
Nikolaevsk
Alexei Basargin
           Linda Jackson
           Timothy Jacobsen
           Steven Klaich
           Susan Ledger
           Christine Normandin
           Debra Schmidt

 
Ninilchik
Julie Boll
Marina Bosick
Karen Brett-Vadla
Gerald Byrne
Susan Byrne (.50)
Chris Hanson
Joel Hilbrink
Jamie Leman
Lourdes Link
Charlotte Records
Eric Skjold

 
Paul Banks

Ingrid Avril
Sheryl Baechler
Rebecca Boon         
Jennifer Edwards
Kathy Eller
Kari Greiner
Gloria Hensen
Tari Hoeft
Elizabeth Kirby
Laurie Martin
Sandra McDaniel
Jeri McLean
Mary Perry
Linda Satre
Sharon Schulz
Raniece Sutton-Gamache
Wendy Todd

 
Razdolna

 Ann Agosti-Hackett
Beverly Wisdom
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Redoubt Elementary
Krista Arthur
Leonard Ball

Catherine Carrow
Judy Cox

Lynette Dawson
 Sheila DeVolld 
 Lynn Dusek 
 Yvonne Emery
 Candice Goldstein
 Thomas Gossard
Janice Hagen-Delaney
Heidi Harding 
John Mills
Cynthia Romberg (.50)
Tara Rosin
Ed Sotelo
Barbara Spence
Amy St. Onge
Patricia Walker 
Kaye Watts
William Withrow
 
Sears Elementary
Donna Anderson (.50)
Lisa Atchley
Kathy Atkinson
Eileen Bryson
Laurie Cowgill
Mary Fischer
Laraine Hanson
Mary Henry
Jackie Kempf
Mary Knudsen
Nancy Lafferty
Elaine Larson

Laurie Moon
Barbara Ralston

Nicole Shelden (.50)
Jeanne Sorenson
Kelli Stroh (.50)
Cindy M. Thomas (.50)
Don Weller
 
Seward Elementary
Kim Blommel
Cynthia Capra
Jennifer Carr
Charles Crangle
Clifford Draper
Jeanne K. Fredrickson
Ann Ghicadus
Daphne Honn
Janice Kristenson
Kirstie Leslie
Terri McKnight

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/e02472/Deskto...4/bd_pkt030104/Tentative%20Tenure%20Tchr%200405.htm (7 of 13)10/23/2006 9:01:10 AM



February 18, 2002

Jerry Olive
Paula Patterson
DeEtta Scarborough
Melody Spangler-Hatch
Marc Swanson
Catherine Turnbull
Mary Vesel
Herbert Wottlin
 
Seward High
Gary Benson
Charles Boerger
Wayne Clark
Stephanie Cronin
Karen Davis
Jason Fantz
Martha Fleming
Ronald Hemstock
Richard Houghton
Dan Marshall
Melissa Olver
Thomas Osborne
Sandra Pelischek
Daniel Walker 
 
Seward Middle
Laura Beck
Angela Hammer
Candice Perry
Mike Richards
Janet VanDriessche 
Linda Young 
 
Skyview
Susan Bacon
James Bennett
Daniel Bohrnsen
David Carey
Robert Carson
Carol Dallman
Clark Fair
Darren Jones
John Kennedy
Mark Larson
Sandra Lewis
Wade Marcuson
Timothy McIntyre
Miriam McKay (.50)
Renee Merkes (.60)
Troy Minogue
Joseph Mooney
Kent Peterson
Linda Raemaeker
David Schmidt

David C. Schrier
Dianne Silva
Randall Sparks
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Robert Sparks
Heather Truesdell
Joanne Wainwright
Gregory Weissenberg
Susan Wheeler
Michael Williamson
Paul Zobeck
Terri Zopf-Schoessler
 
Soldotna Elementary
Barbara Allen
Sherri Baktuit
Regina Banas
Jan Bobek
Gail Buben
Nancy Courtright
Traci Erwin
Robin Evans
Judy Graham
Carolyn Hitzler
Lisa Juliussen (.50)
Barbara McNinch
Emily Nicholson
Dena Pettijohn
Kathleen Thompson
Kelly Vasilie
Deborah K. Verney
 

       Soldotna High
James Barkman
Donna Bartman
James Bill Carlson
Jeanna Carver
Neal Dallman
Mark Devenney
LaDawn Druce
Michael Druce
Dana Edwards
David Emery
Douglas Gordon
Dan Harbison
Sarah Jones
Sohail Marey
Sandra Miller
Sara Moore
Patrick Nolden
Trudy Petersen
Jill Ramponi
Bruce Rife
Vernel Schneider 
Kelley Smith
Abigail Smola

       Fran Stetson
Lana Syverson
Marisol Tapia
Joseph Trujillo
Mathew Walton
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Ann Wilson
 

Soldotna Middle
Polly Blair
David Boyle
Joel Burns
Pamela Burns (.50)
Kristin Cannava
Dave Carpenter
John Christensen
Shelli Church
Mary Dougherty
Andrea Eggleston

       Melissa Frates
Neldon Gardner
Michael Gustkey
Darrell Hagen
Letitia Hallett
John David Harro
Ken Hepner
Patricia Johnson
Cindy Litzenberger
Laura McIndoe
Robert Moore
Laura Pillifant
Martha Shirley
Charlie Stephens
Jennifer Tabor
John Tabor
Sargeant Truesdell
Clark Whitney
Shannon Wyatt

 
Soldotna Montessori
Linda Overturf

        Sheryl Sotelo
 

Sterling
Darcia Dierick
Vicki Harrison
Teri Hoffman
Suzanne Martin
Alan Miller
Vidya Oftedal
Edward Seims
Roy Shapley
Lora Sterling
Tracy Wimmer
 
Susan B. English
Karen Bornheimer
 
Tustumena
Katie Blossom 
Christopher Cowans
Sharon Hopkins
Judy Klunder
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Gail Knobf
David Michael
Colleen Sinnott
Carol VanDerWege (.75)
Shellie Worsdfold                                        

        Voznesenka
Elaine Chalup
Jennifer Chapple
Katherine Serge
Lisa Stanyk
John Szajkowski
Stanley White               
 

       West Homer Elementary
       Susan Brass

Virginia Bucher
Melissa Cloud
Janet Fink
Shirlie Gribble
Ann Heimbuch
Gary Kirby
Scott Linner
Carolyn Maslow
Bill Morisette
Katherine A. Morisette

Karen Murdock
Alice Porter
Barbara Veeck
Caroline Venuti
                        
D/W Grants/Instruction
Judy Downs
Connie Miller
Dale Moon
Walt Ward                     
Tracey Withrow
 
D/W Elementary Specialists
Sue Biggs
Mike Chase
Richard Kelso
Terry Myrick
 
D/W Quest
Brian Bailey
Sara Hepner
Gail Moore
Cathleen Rolph
Maureen Stoner
 
District Media Center
Robert VanDerWege 
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D/W Special Services
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Jim Legner
Marjory Wiley
 
UNASSIGNED
Sharon Conley
Rick Matiya
 
UNASSIGNED-returning 
from LOA
Karen Brewer-Fair
Denise Cox
Patricia Jay
Kimberly Shostak 
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Resignations

                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 1, 2004
 
 
 
TO:                          Board of Education    
 
FROM:                    Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 
THROUGH:            Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:              Approval of Resignations          Item 11 a (3)
 
        
It is recommended that the following resignations be accepted:
 
Name:                              Assignment:                   Location:
 

Gary Whiteley Assistant Superintendent Central Office; effective 
June 30, 2004

   
Paul Kubena Principal Sterling Elementary; effective

at the end of the 03-04 school
year
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Substitute Contracts

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 1, 2004
 
 
  
TO:                   Board of Education               
 
FROM:             Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 
THROUGH:     Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:      Approval of Substitute Teacher Contract –  Item 11 a (4)
 
 
The Administration recommends the following substitute teacher contract be approved:

 
Deborah Smith Grade 1 Paul Banks Elementary
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LOA-Support

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 1, 2004
 
 
TO:                  Board of Education   
 

FROM:            Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 

THROUGH:    Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:     Approval of Leave of Absence Requests/Support- Item- 11 a (5)
 
 
It is recommended that the following requests for unpaid leave of absence be
approved:
                        

   
Teresa Goff Custodian Nikiski Middle/High School; 

effective April 1, 2004
   
Sharon Stevens-Ganser Special Ed Aide Seward Elementary; effective 

the 04-05 school year
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Finance
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9645

 

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District             
 



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

February 24, 2004
 
 
MEMORANDUM
 
 
TO:                  Board of Education

FROM:            Melody Douglas
                        Chief Financial Officer
 
SUBJECT:       Budget Transfers
 
 
Budget transfer 200 in the amount of $72,538 has been requested by the Curriculum and Assessment Department to purchase curriculum materials for 
summer school such as emergent reader materials, reading kits for grades K-8, manipulatives for summer math classes and computer site licenses. 
 
This budget transfer exceeds $10,000; therefore, it requires Board of Education approval per Board Policy 3120.  Approval by the Board of Education is 
recommended.
 
 

Enclosure
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT                              PAGE    1
    148 NORTH BINKLEY STREET                           -------------------------
    SOLDOTNA, ALASKA  99669                            BUDGET TRANSFER REQUEST
    ----------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
    SCHOOL  SECONDARY CURRICULUM            TRANSFER # 840470     DATE  02/23/04
            ------------------------------             ------           --------
    ----------------------------------------------------------------------------
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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

        -------------------------        -----------------------          ------
        TRANSFER FROM ACCOUNT NO.        TRANSFER TO ACCOUNT NO.          AMOUNT
        -------------------------        -----------------------          ------
 
    1.  100-84-4100-0000-4100            100-84-4100-0000-4501         72,538.00
 
  
                                                           TOTAL:      72,538.00
 
 
     JUSTIFICATION OR REASONS FOR REQUESTING TRANSFER OF FUNDS ARE LISTED BELOW:
     ---------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
    TO PURCHASE SUMMER SCHOOL CURRICULUM
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    ----------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
 
    -----------------------------------     ------------------------------------
    PRINCIPALS'S SIGNATURE                  SUPERINTENDENT/OPERATIONS APPROVAL
 
 
    -----------------------------------     ------------------------------------
    ACCOUNTING APPROVAL                     DATE APPROVED BY SCHOOL BOARD
 
    000200
    -----------------------------------
    TRANSFER REQUEST NUMBER
 
    ----------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Office of Superintendent
Dr. Donna Peterson, Superintendent of Schools

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9132

 

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                  

M E M O R A N D U M
 
To:                   Board of Education
 

From:              Donna Peterson, Superintendent
 
Re:                   Organizational Chart for 2004-2005
 
Date:               February 24, 2004
 
 
The attached organizational chart identifies the lines of primary responsibility and relationships between district administrative positions.  This chart is not intended to indicate all lines of 
communication but does accurately reflect the district administrative structure recommended for next year.
 
Pursuant to BP 2110 the 2004-2005 organizational chart for district administration is presented for your approval.

 
 
 
 
 
   Board of Education    
      
        

   Superintendent
Donna Peterson

   

        
       



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

 Assistant Superintendent
Sam Stewart  Chief Financial Officer

Melody Douglas  Assistant Superintendent
vacant  

     
Directors  

         
Elementary 
Education/
Curriculum

Paula 
Christensen

 

Secondary
Education/
Assessment

Glenn 
Haupt

 

Pupil
Services

Roy Anderson
 Federal Programs 

Norma Holmgaard  

Human
Resources

Tim 
Peterson

 

Planning & 
Operations

Dave 
Spence

 

Information 
Services

Jim 
White

 

  
         

   

 
  

   

Special Services
Jamie Harper
Rick McCrum

  

 

   

 

              
  Supervisors     

       

 

       

  Health Services
Traci Davis

  
 

Student Nutrition
Dean Hamburg

 

Warehouse
Gary Jefferson

 

Transportation
Nan 

Spooner
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